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Village of Wayne 

Regular Council Meeting 

SEPTEMBER 18TH, 2019 

 

The meeting was brought to order by Mayor Craig Everett and the pledge of allegiance was said. 

Roll call was read: Bechstein present, Zeigler present, Gross present, Morlock present, Camden 

absent, and Wildman present. Minutes were approved as read. Gross moved and Bechstein 

second to turn all bills over to finance and to pay all those found favorable. All yeah, M/C. 

 

Mr. Schmeltz spoke with council on the current Manufactured/Mobile Home Ordinances. 

Council and solicitor discussed on certain areas of the ordinances and solicitor advised no 

variance due to no zoning would have to look at rewriting/appealing part of the ordinance. 

Council agreed to rewrite/remove a couple sections and solicitor will draw up a new/revised 

ordinance for council. Mr. Schmeltz also updated council on the work on all the properties, what 

will be removed, and looking currently into redoing the apartments above the old law office.  

 

Police Chief Matthew Herrig thanked Zeigler for getting into the dunk tank. The event went well 

and was glad to be a part of it. Police Chief and council gave updates on code enforcement.  

 

 Terry Rochowiak reported cleaned up the park, been working with Joe on tree trimming, and 

cutting down trees. Cam-Tech blew out a few storm tile in the park and on Hutchins St/South St. 

Mayor reported the line down at Hutchins was blown out as best as possible however, issue with 

the line T’s since there is an electric pole right in the way. Look at speaking with Toledo Edison 

about moving the pole and look at replacing the catch basin.  

 

Zeigler reported for Park Board that requested rocking things, diggers, and a web climber for the 

Wood Co. Park District Grant for 2019/2020. Zeigler will get with Joe on the concrete pad for 

handicap swing, etc. Gross moved and Wildman second to approve $700 in concrete to get that 

finished. All yeah, M/C. Mayor found an organic herbicide that may work on the walking trail 

since it will take 1000 hours for the brine solution to regenerate. Jacob Gallant sent a Thank You 

to the Village of Wayne for the opportunity to do the Eagle Scout project in the park. Council 

discussed and is looking into doing a plaque for Jacob to thank him. 

 

 Gross reported for the Southeast Ambulance Board that Brian Snyder was hired as Fire Chief. 

Mr. Snyder is a RN, Paramedic, and a Nurse Practitioner. Josh Althaus was hired as Captain part 

time.  

 

2nd reading Resolution 10-19-196: Police Dept. payroll increase. 2nd   reading Resolution 10-19-

197: Increase Approp. 2019 for paving (General & Permissive Funds). The land swap for Mr. 

Schroeder on the Village of Wayne end is complete. Bechstein mentioned to council that the 

Elmwood Football Team will be coming thru Wayne on Friday around 4:45 pm/5:00 pm. 

 

Gross moved and Zeigler second to waive the third reading rule. All yeah, M/C. Bechstein moved 

and Morlock second to approve Emergency resolution 9-19-198: Opposing the Removal & 

Relocation of the Polling Location. All yeah, M/C. 
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No further business, Wildman moved and Morlock second to adjourn. All yeah, M/C 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Melissa Repasz 

Fiscal Officer          

 

___________________________ 

    Council President 

  

 


